
 

 

          April 24, 2020 
 
Debra A. Howland, Executive Director 
New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission 
21 South Fruit Street, Suite 10 
Concord, New Hampshire 03301 
 
RE: Docket No. DW 19-131 – Omni Mount Washington, LLC 

Complaint against Abenaki Water Company, Inc. – Rosebrook Water Division 
Supplemental Staff Report and Proposed Procedural Schedule  

 
Dear Executive Director Howland: 
 
Pursuant to the Secretarial Letter dated April 15, 2020 in the above-mentioned matter, the 
Commission allowed Staff of the New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission (Staff) additional 
time to file a supplemental status report and proposed procedural schedule by April 24, 2020. 
 
Staff would like to notify the Commission that the parties in this docket, Omni Mount 
Washington Hotel, LLC, Abenaki Water Company, Inc., Paul Mueller, on behalf of the Bretton 
Woods Property Association, the Office of the Consumer Advocate, and Staff (collectively the 
Participants), have failed to reach a settlement of the complaint at this time.  The Participants, 
however, agreed to a procedural schedule to address the resolution of the complaint.   
 
As such, Staff, on behalf of the Participants, respectfully requests that the Commission approve 
the following procedural schedule: 
 
 Memo of Law        June 3, 2020  
 Not to Exceed 15 Pages - Excluding Attachments 
  
 Stipulation of Contested Facts     June 3, 2020 
 
 Reply Brief        June 18, 2020 
 Not to Exceed 5 Pages – Excluding Attachments 
 
 Hearing       July 20, 2020 or Thereafter 
 
Staff recommends a hearing date of July 20, 2020 “or thereafter” as Staff was unable to confirm 
the Commission’s schedule for a hearing date at the time of filing.   
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Thank you for your attention in this matter.  Do not hesitate to contact me if you need anything 
further. 
 
       Sincerely, 
 
       /s/ Christopher R. Tuomala 
       
       Christopher R. Tuomala, Esq. 
       Hearings Examiner/Staff Attorney 
cc: Service List (electronically) 
 


